
0720-0030 SSN justification

The acceptable use case applicable to PIMS is DoDI 1000.30 paragraph 2.c. (11), Legacy System
Interface. Transitioning the PIMS participant ID number to another participant identifier would 
require an excessive cost to the government to have the changes made to the system.  The PIMS 
could not transition in a timely and cost effective manner to the use of DoD ID numbers because 
some WIC Overseas eligible participants do not have a DoD ID card with a DoD number 
assigned to them.     

The PIMS is currently in the operational/maintenance phase of the system development life-
cycle.  The government is researching ways to migrate away from the use of the last four digits 
of the SSN in the future that would not cause unacceptable cost or interruptions in WIC Overseas
services.  


